
Event Report: Cambridge University Clinical Research Society
‘The Immunopathology of Cancer’ a talk by Professor Fearon the Sheila Joan Smith Professor of Immunology held at the University of Cambridge School of Clinical Medicine 2nd February 2012.
Aims of the Seminar

- to provide a definition and overview of pathology as a discipline;

- to highlight the importance of understanding pathology to improve disease management;

- to emphasise the potential for research to facilitate future treatments and patient care.
The Seminar

The seminar was an evening event held at the Cambridge University Clinical School. It was attended by a mix of graduate and undergraduate medical students representing each stage of medical training; together with a selection of medical students currently engaged in PhD studies.
After an introductory talk on pathology, Professor Fearon addressed some key concepts underlying the pathogenesis of cancer, in particular the emerging importance of the immune system in both the causation and progression of disease. An account was given of the disparate theories which have evolved to explain immunosuppression within the tumour microenvironment. These range from immunoediting of immunogenic tumour antigens, to an increase in suppressive T-cells. Compelling research was then presented to support the role of an immunoregulatory stromal cell in suppressing the immune response within a tumour. Professor Fearon described the rationale behind the research and how knowledge of the pathology underlying immune evasion may be of great consequence in improving the efficacy of cancer treatment, including therapeutic tumour vaccination. Furthermore, the potential value of immunohistochemistry using stromal and immune cell markers for both prognostication and making treatment decisions was discussed. It became clear that our ability to improve the management of disease is dependent on our understanding of pathology.
Evaluation

The talk was perfectly targeted to medical students. It provided a great overview of the importance of pathology as a discipline, and the vast potential for research. Ample time was devoted to questions at the conclusion of the presentation and an informal reception following the talk facilitated enthusiastic discussions in a friendly and encouraging atmosphere.

Students feedback from the talk was excellent. Attendees were asked to rate the topic, speaker and pitch of presentation as poor, satisfactory, good or excellent. All were rated as excellent by more than 90% of respondents.
The impact of the event was assessed by questionnaire. Attendees were asked to rate their interest in pathology on a linear scale of 0 to 10 both before and after the talk. The mean interest prior to the event was 6.9 (SD 3.8) versus 9.1 (SD 1.3) after the event.
In conclusion, the event was well received with a marked positive effect on student interest in pathology. We hope to be able to host similar events on the topic of pathology, including pathology as a medical discipline and as a requisite to improve the diagnosis and treatment of disease.
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